Norwell Pathway Committee Meeting Minutes

February 12, 2008
The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:00 P.M.  Present were Members Anne Staples, Betsy Jackson, Christine Josti, David Osborne, David Vose, Debbie Hill, Dick Twigg, Sally Turner, Scott Raeside, Steve Ivas and Town Planner Todd Thomas.  Member Kevin Cafferty was not present.

Member Turner, the Planning Board’s representative, convened the meeting and suggested member introductions. 

DISCUSSION:  Draft Agenda.

After a motion was made and seconded, a unanimous vote accepted the draft agenda. 

7:03 P.M.
Discussion:  Member Introductions

The Members introduced themselves and spoke about their interest in the Pathway Committee.

7:10 P.M.
Discussion:  Pathway Committee Organization / Chair
It was decided that the committee would wait to organize until all of its members were present.

7:15 P.M.
Discussion:  Pathway Committee Meeting Dates / Times

The committee decided to meet on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of each month at 7:00 P.M. in the Planning Office.  The Town Planner agreed to draft and circulate the corresponding schedule.

7:20 P.M.
Discussion:  Meeting Materials (CD, Bikeway Plan & Grant Info) 

The Town Planner distributed materials to members including copies of the 1996 Bikeway plan and a CD from the MPO about Bicycle and Pedestrian Improvements in Town Centers.  Member Ivas and Member Twigg said that the Master Plan and the Open Space Plan were excellent resources for maps that the committee should take advantage of.  It was decided that all of the committee members should make themselves familiar with these materials before the next meeting.

7:45 P.M.
Discussion:  What does a Pathway System Look Like?  


Committee members discussed their vision of what the Town’s pathway system could look like.  Members suggested connections to neighborhoods and recreational trails that could be used by children to get to sports fields.  Other members mentioned making trail connections to adjacent towns and the Greenbush Commuter Rail Station.  Members spoke about public safety concerns and winter use of the trail (including cross-country skiing).  It was decided that trail improvements should be made in small segments and that significant public participation would be needed before any major committee proposals.  Member Josti said that she would like to hold town-wide charrettes about pathway proposals.  It was suggested that the committee prepare a pathway questionnaire that could be distributed at Town Meeting.  Members agreed to bring in proposed questions for this questionnaire for the next meeting.

8:15 P.M.
Discussion:  Establishing a Pathway Committee Mission Statement


The committee spoke at length about the mission statement and the related goals and objectives drafted by Member Ivas.  The committee established a mission statement.  “To develop a plan for an integrated network of pathways for recreational use in the Town of Norwell.”

9:00 P.M.
Discussion:  South Shore Greenway Reminder, Cohasset 3/3 at 7:00

The Town Planner reminded members of the upcoming South Shore Greenway meeting.

ADJOURNMENT.

The meeting was adjourned until February 26th.
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